REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm on Monday 15th September 2014 (unconfirmed)
Present: Cllr David Walker (Chair), Cllr R Beeby vice chair), Cllr J Santoro, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr N Dalton, and Cllr D Bunker.
Also in attendance:  Mrs Alice Gardam (Clerk to the Parish Council) and County Cllr A Brown.
2 members of the public were also present.

1.Apologies
There were apologies from Cllr Taylor.
2. a) The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 30th June 2014 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr R Beeby, seconded by Cllr N Dalton.

    b) The minutes of the planning meeting held on Tuesday 19th August 2014 were accepted, approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr R Beeby seconded by Cllr A Lovett.

3.
Chairman’s Review
Allotments - Cllr Walker noted that the allotments were under used and would like to ask Cllr Taylor to try and come up with a plan to regenerate interest in the plots.

Footpath 15 – The Parish Council is now aware that the order to open footpath 15 has been upheld. A letter has however been sent to the Quality Assurance Unit questioning the inspector’s membership of FIPROW. A reply has been received saying they will investigate the complaint, however the reply states that the decision  to re-open the footpath can only be challenged in the High Court.

LCC Traffic Survey – LCC have started a traffic survey of The Wolds to try and establish the traffic flows of HGV’s in order to see if they can be re-routed. The results of the survey should be available in November.
4. Public Participation
Cllr Brown reported that the improvements to the A453 are scheduled to be finished in Spring 2016 and when they have been completed Notts CC will conduct their own traffic survey of the area. Cllr Brown has asked for a survey to be conducted to establish if there is a need for a pedestrian crossing in the village. This will be happening imminently. Cllr Brown also reported that STW and Notts CC will be relaying the underground pipes at the Rempstone crossroads and in order for the work to be completed 3 way traffic lights will be installed. The date for the work has not been finalised yet. Notts CC have received their first Fracking planning application in Bassetlaw.
Mr Crump suggested that the Parish Council could conduct their own traffic survey and also reported that the pavement leading out of the village to Wymeswold is dangerously narrow. It was agreed to write to Notts CC to see if they can cut back the vegetation growth in order to widen the pavement.


5. Declarations of interest 

None

6.
Planning Issues

a)
14/01661/AGRIC – Steel Frame Barn for produce and storage. Grange Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottingham LE12 6RW – permission has been granted.
b)
14/01781/CMA – Cemex Quarry Extension Update – this planning application is still ongoing.

7.
Finance for July and August

(a)
The bank reconciliation from 1st April to 30th August 2014 was presented.


(b)
Payments since last meeting:
	Expenditure July/August
	
	

	28.7.14
	DD
	BT Telephone
	BT
	£68.40

	31.7.14
	DD
	BT Internet
	BT
	£95.40

	5.8.14
	Debit Card
	Website
	Freeola
	£10.80

	1.9.14
	100018
	CCTV
	Chubb
	£5,214.00

	10.11.14
	Debit Card
	Photocopying Agendas
	Staples
	£44.00

	10.11.14
	Debit Card
	Stamps
	Post Office
	£6.36

	 
	 
	 
	 
	£5,438.96



(c) To agree on the allowed monthly spend on the clerk’s debit card – it was agreed that the clerk could spend up to £250 on the debit card per month. 

(d) To report on the external audit – the external audit has been received and passed. The notice of conclusion of the audit has been placed in the noticeboard.
8. To update on the CCTV Project - J Santoro

Notts CC have said that the lamp post on Wysall Lane is not strong enough for the new CCTV camera and that a new pole would have to be installed by the PC in order to mount the CCTV camera. Cllr Brown has agreed to assist Cllr Santoro to see if there is another solution.

9. To report on Neighbourhood Watch – Cllr J Santoro

The police are continuing to monitor the speeding traffic in the village. During July and August there were no crimes reported in Rempstone, there have however been a number of number plate thefts in the area.
10. To discuss hours and salary of the new webmaster for the Parish Website




     The hourly pay rate for the new webmaster was agreed as £5 per hour with an initial offer of 8 hours to update the site and then the weekly hours will be discussed.
11. To update on the Pedestrian Crossing on Main Street

Cllr Brown has asked for a survey to be conducted to establish if there is a need for a pedestrian crossing in the village. This will be happening imminently and it is hoped that the results will be available at the next meeting.
12. To report on the plaque unveiling to be held on 9th October

Cllr Dalton reported that representatives from I Gas, Community Heartbeat and the East Midlands Community Fund have confirmed their attendance at the plaque unveiling ceremony which will be held on 9th October. The Coffee Morning will commence as usual at 10:30 with the unveiling scheduled for 11:15. It was agreed to ask the Mayor of Rushcliffe, Mr Ron Hetherington, to the event.
13. To agree on a donation to the WW1 Memorial at the National Arboretum for The Leicestershire Regiment.


It was agreed to donate £50 to the WW1 Memorial at the National Arboretum for The Leicestershire Regiment. Cllr Dalton also suggested that a wreath from the Parish Council could be presented at the church Remembrance Services.
14. Correspondence - none

15.
 Points of Interest (Councillors)

AL – Cllr Lovett asked if there had been a good response to the change to the agenda distribution. So far 12 have been received.
RB – Cllr Beeby reported on the WW1 commemorations which are now to take place in 2016.

ND – Cllr Dalton asked if there was an update on the developments at Stanford Hall. 

DB – Cllr Bunker asked if there would be a chance to make any improvements to the crossroads while the pipes are being installed (see item 4). 
16.
Date of Next Meeting: Monday 17th November at 7.30 pm
There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9:30.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
